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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on October 10, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
`
 
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Jim Darkes, Operator 



Six (6) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the September meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the September meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Jim Darkes  
1.  Industrial Sampling – Jim Darkes reported that the industrial sampling was completed at the plant and the results were received with no problems.  
2.  PS 2 Generator Startup – Occurred on October 8, one issue.  Gas meter is not allowing gas pressure to feed the engine.  UGI will fix for no charge.  When UGI comes out they will have Hanline have someone put correct regulations on the equipment (Above invoice (Hanlin will be two weeks.
3. Composite Sampler Repairs – Mr. Darkes explained that they were having issues with the composite sampler because it couldn’t hold the temperatures that the state requires.  He noted that the repairs were made.

4. Carwash Omni Site Issue (Envirep Notified by Owner) Mr. Darkes explained that there is a problem with the Carwash Omini Site because the flow readings aren’t even close with the City of Lebanon Authority’s readings.  He said Envirep will look into it.

Envirep pump losing prime at plant 

1.  Utility water repiping  is completed.

2. Tank clean out.  Approve differently out of product in tank.  The hauler won’t do it.  Will dilute and pump it out.  There will be extra time in that preparing the tank which will be done next. Week.  It’s cheaper for the NLCA to do it than to get a contractor to do it.  He said they are ready for re-piping.

(Probably Delete this from last meeting. )Dusty explained to the Board that Weaver Contractors will replace all the PVC piping with 1” PEX tubing and all valves and fitting will be replaced and a Diatrol shock suppressor will be added and all the pipe will be supported to avoid movement during solenoid operation.  The approximate cost for re-piping the water supply line to the screen is $1,400.00.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights

KRUGER – REWIRE CONTROLS AT THE LICKDALE SEWER TREATMENT PLANT


Scott Rights commented that Brent sent out a quote from Kruger for rewiring the flow meter and the price was for $3,184.00 to redo the wire on the pump, but the Board never to formal action to redo the pump from Veola.    See Veola quote -0 check to see if it can be done online.  Jim Darkes said we need a time frame.  Will be forced to take 2nd clarifier off line and need to know when they are coming.  

Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Veola to do the job stating that they prefer to have it done online at a cost of $1,924.00 but if not, at the cost of $3,184.00.  All approved.  

The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.

Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a.
Sewer Main Cleaning and Televising:  We reviewed the USG line cleaning and televising report.  The only infiltration/inflow (I/I) source noted in the reports was a leak in the wall of Manhole 50 which is situated on the Trinity United Methodist Church property along Fisher Ave. just opposite of Ingram Micro.  The repair will require grout injection from inside to outside of manhole.  NLCA is anticipating a need to make similar repairs to several of their manholes later this year or early part of next.  The current plan is to coordinate the repair to MH 50 with NLCA repairs.

b.
Chemical Feed Yard Piping:  The Board authorized SLH at the September meeting to complete the work for an estimated cost of $15,800.  SLH is scheduled to commence work towards the latter part of October.  

c.
Transition to Place Treatment Train #2 on line:  Pursuant to direction from the Board, we authorized Miles T. Weaber (MTW) to proceed with the fabrications of the stainless steel screen risers, transfer port cover plates and the overflow baffles at a cost of $5,458.  We also informed DESCCO they were approved at a cost of $13,880 to complete the installation of the fabrications plus other improvements associated with placing Train #2 on line.  MTW is projected to complete the fabrications towards mid November while DESSCO is expected to start the installation soon thereafter.  DESSCO will initially complete the work in Train #2 and then complete Train #1 after flow has been transferred to Train #2.

d.
Leak in Sodium Hydroxide Piping:  The PVC pump suction and tank drain lines from the sodium hydroxide tank have leaks in them.  George Strohm Plumbing is on call to repair the lines after the tank has been drained to where it is near empty.  NLCA is coordinating the timing with Strohm. The tank is expected to be near empty sometime within the next week or so. 

2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  All sanitary sewer issues have been addressed including the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit and the easement agreement across the Lickdale Fire Company property.  (No change since last Board meeting).
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  This project is in the construction phase.  Construction of the low-pressure sewer across Logistics Park Lot #1 continued during the month.  The contractor initially began installing the cross-country sewers utilizing horizontal directional drilling (HDD) methods but encountered difficulties when they hit a below grade pocket containing construction rubble.  The contractor aborted the HDD operations and is planning to resume sometime next week using the more traditional open cut method.

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  Construction of the sanitary sewers is essentially complete.  The line connects to system currently under construction by Logistics Park Phase 2 described above.  As a result, the system cannot be placed into service until after Logistics Park Phase 2 is complete. 

3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.

4.
Tier II Report for Chemicals used at the WWTP:  We continue to prepare the Tier II report to register chemicals used at the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant as directed by the Township. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER - 

Atty. Bametzreider reported that last month he sent a letter to Love’s to pay for 14 EDU’s that they have been using and said that they have paid $50,400.00 for the purchase of those EDU’s.  He noted that it looks like their usage is a little higher, but we will monitor for a few quarters and wait and see if it an ongoing trend.  
 
BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the 

amount of $30,458.49 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:49 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,







Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
